VILLAGE OF DANE NEWS & NOTES

March 2021



FIRE HYDRANTS

Thank you to everyone who took the time and care to keep the fire hydrants clear of ice and snow. It has been a season

of big snow events and having those hydrants clear in case of an emergency is so important. Our residents did an amazing job! Thanks!

THE THREE P's

Flush only the 3 P's (poo, pee, TP!) Even if it says 'flushable', wipes can cause major problems for wastewater systems. Please #LoveYourPipes by not flushing any sort of disposable wipes or anything else down the toilet!!

TOILETS ARE NOT TRASHCANS

Avoid flushing anything except for human waste and toilet paper. Everything else is 'non-flushable.' Although some things like wet wipes, or medicines may physically go down the toilet, it does not mean



they should. Protect your home and the village infrastructure, use trash cans for everything other than the 3 P's!

LICENCE YOUR FOUR-LEGGED FRIENDS

All dogs should be licensed by March 31, 2021 to avoid paying a late fee on your dog registration. Tags are mandated by village ordinances and Wisconsin



State Statutes. Dogs are to be licensed annually and must have a tag on their collar to enter the parks. Not purchasing a license/tag is a violation and citations can be issued to owners of unlicensed dogs.

VILLAGE BOARD ADOPTS NEW ORDINANCE REGARDING PETS IN VILLAGE PARKS

The Village Board of Trustees adopted a new pet friendly park ordinance at the regular meeting on March 2, 2021. The new ordinance will be posted to the website this week. Dogs must be licensed before they are allowed in the park. Read the full ordinance on the website so you are familiar with the new rules.



SPRING ELECTION- APRIL 6, 2021

The Spring Election will be held on Tuesday, April 6, 2021. Polls open at 7 am and close at 8 pm. All residents living in the village vote at the Dane Community Center, 102 W. Main St. Please bring a photo I.D. The ballots are not ready just yet, but do contain several judges, county offices, Lodi School Board and 2 trustee seats are contested with four individuals running for the Village

Board of Trustees. Look for more information about these candidates in the Waunakee Tribune, or online at the Lodi Valley Chronicle.

PARKS OPEN MAY 1



The Village of Dane Parks will open on May 1, 2021. Bathrooms will be available at Bert Deans Park for the summer season. Park Shelter reservations are being taken at Village Hall.

Do not forget to spring your clocks ahead on Sunday, March 14, 2021. Think sunshine, flowers and butterflies!!

